
From: Jan McMillen
To: Commissioner, D2
Subject: 9/5/24 Final Rezoning Meeting - Sherwood
Date: Wednesday, September 4, 2024 2:26:23 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

Ms. Tom Goodson

I’m writing to you regarding the Villas of Sherwood and Sherwood Golf Club (File 7087 & 7088) rezone requests.
As of the last meeting on 8/12/24 on these two items, it was noted that several studies have not been completed. I
think it’s very important to have these completed and available for all citizens who may want to review the final
results prior to approval. Therefore, please consider delaying your vote until these reports are final.

Thank you in advance for your consideration.

Janice McMillen
4831 Squires Dr
Titusville, Fl 32796
321-591-9574
Janmcmillen2@gmail.com
Sent from my iPhone

mailto:janmcmillen2@gmail.com
mailto:D2.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov












From: Jan McMillen
To: Commissioner, D1
Subject: 9/5/24 Final Zoning Mtg
Date: Tuesday, September 3, 2024 4:47:19 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

Ms. Rita Pritchard,

I’m writing to you regarding the Villas of Sherwood and Sherwood Golf Club (File 7087 & 7088) rezone requests.
As of the last meeting on 8/12/24 on these two items, it was noted that several studies have not been completed. I
think it’s very important to have these completed and available for all citizens who may want to review the final
results prior to approval. Therefore, please consider delaying your vote until these reports are final.

Thank you in advance for your consideration.

Janice McMillen
4831 Squires Dr
Titusville, Fl 32796
321-591-9574
Janmcmillen2@gmail.com

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:janmcmillen2@gmail.com
mailto:D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


From: Jan McMillen
To: Commissioner, D1
Subject: 9/5/24 Final Zoning Mtg
Date: Tuesday, September 3, 2024 4:47:19 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

Ms. Rita Pritchard,

I’m writing to you regarding the Villas of Sherwood and Sherwood Golf Club (File 7087 & 7088) rezone requests.
As of the last meeting on 8/12/24 on these two items, it was noted that several studies have not been completed. I
think it’s very important to have these completed and available for all citizens who may want to review the final
results prior to approval. Therefore, please consider delaying your vote until these reports are final.

Thank you in advance for your consideration.

Janice McMillen
4831 Squires Dr
Titusville, Fl 32796
321-591-9574
Janmcmillen2@gmail.com

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:janmcmillen2@gmail.com
mailto:D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


1

Jackson, Desiree

From: MJalovecky6@cfl.rr.com
Sent: Saturday, January 7, 2023 1:55 PM
To: Commissioner, D1; Commissioner, D2; Commissioner, D3; Commissioner, D4; Commissioner, D5
Subject: Say NO to Sherwood proposed development

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioner Rita Pritchett, Commissioner Tom Goodson, Commissioner John Tobia, Commissioner Rob Feltner, 
Commissioner Kristine Zonka: 
 
I am writing to request that you VOTE NO on the proposed housing development that is currently under consideration 
for the property formerly known as SHERWOOD GOLF CLUB located at 4335 London Town Rd, Titusville, FL. The 
proposed development is huge!! I have lived in the Sherwood neighborhood for over 32 years. It is a community that is 
totally built out. The addition of even ONE MORE housing unit (home, condo, or apartment) will push the neighborhood 
to a density that is unadvisable for many reasons, including flooding possibility that increases with the addition of more 
housing units. 
 
I respectfully request that you VOTE NO on any and all proposed development in the Sherwood area off of North 
Carpenter Road in Titusville, FL. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
Margaret A. Jalovecky 
4380 Pondapple Drive 
Titusville, FL 32796 



1

Jackson, Desiree

From: Lisa McAlpine <lismcalpine@gmail.com>
Sent: Saturday, December 9, 2023 4:43 PM
To: Commissioner, D1; Commissioner, D2; Commissioner, D3; Commissioner, D5; Commissioner, D4
Subject: sherwood

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Hello, 
Writing once again to ask what you might know about the proposed development of Sherwood golf course. 
Issues to consider are many including 
water- is there capacity to handle more use? This issue was brought up years ago and I can’t imagine it has gotten better.
traffic- Can we handle double the amount of daily traffic on Carpenter Road? Where are all the additional access roads 
going to affect the present neighborhood?  
safety : our sidewalks are not maintained now, nor is the ongoing project on the underground pipes finished after over 
one year.   
drainage into existing neighborhoods is a realistic concern though the developers did not think so. 
 
When will the rezoning issue come up please?  The existing community will be greatly impacted by this proposed 
development which will double the size of our population here. The developer is only communicating with those 
homeowners abutting the property, not the entire neighborhood which will also be affected. 
Are there considerations being made for our Mims volunteer fire department, and the local schools which are already at 
capacity? 
Already the traffic lights on 46 are causing issues, the grass/trees along Carpenter Road are not maintained, nor are the 
sidewalks. 
 
Lisa  
lismcalpine@gmail.com 



1

Jackson, Desiree

From: Jan McMillen <janmcmillen2@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, September 4, 2024 2:26 PM
To: Commissioner, D2
Subject: 9/5/24 Final Rezoning Meeting - Sherwood

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or aƩachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
Ms. Tom Goodson 
 
I’m wriƟng to you regarding the Villas of Sherwood and Sherwood Golf Club (File 7087 & 7088) rezone requests. As of the 
last meeƟng on 8/12/24 on these two items, it was noted that several studies have not been completed. I think it’s very 
important to have these completed and available for all ciƟzens who may want to review the final results prior to 
approval. Therefore, please consider delaying your vote unƟl these reports are final. 
 
Thank you in advance for your consideraƟon. 
 
Janice McMillen 
4831 Squires Dr 
Titusville, Fl 32796 
321‐591‐9574 
Janmcmillen2@gmail.com 
Sent from my iPhone 



1

Jackson, Desiree

From: Erdman, Thomas F. (MSFC-XP04)[Consolidated Program Support Services (CPSS PP&C)] 
<thomas.f.erdman@nasa.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, April 4, 2023 12:39 PM
To: Commissioner, D2; D3.Commisssioner@BrevardFL.gov; Commissioner, D4; Commissioner, D5
Subject: Petition to Save Sherwood 
Attachments: Save sherwood to commisoners .docx

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners Tom Goodson district 2, John Tobia District 3,  Rob Feltner District 4, and Kristine Zonka District 5, I am 
sending this email and attached letter for your information.  I am sending Rita Pritchett a hard copy that will include the 
petition and all of the 627 people that has singed the petition in Sherwood area.  As you can read in the letter, building 
the proposed homes that the developer would like to build on and around the golf course would be very detrimental for 
homeowners and the infrastructure.  I would like to make sure that we part of the Sherwood community do have our 
voices heard and ask that we have our opportunity to explore options that can be a win win for all. 
Tom Erdman 
321‐289‐2910 



1

Jackson, Desiree

From: MJalovecky6@cfl.rr.com
Sent: Thursday, May 18, 2023 7:29 PM
To: Commissioner, D1; Commissioner, D2; Commissioner, D3; Commissioner, D4; Commissioner, D5
Subject: Proposed Development of Sherwood property FKA Bent Oak Golf Club

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Hello Rita Pritchett, Tom Goodson, John Tobia, Rob Feltner, and Kristine Zonka: 
I am writing to respectfully request you to stop the rezoning of the Sherwood property in north Brevard County FKA 
Bent Oak Golf Club. 
 
Flooding is already an issue in the neighborhoods abutting the former golf course. I personally know of several homes 
that 
have sustained serious damage and great loss of personal property due to severe flooding more than once in the last 
few years. 
The proposed addition of 900 Family Units with Zero Lot Lines will seriously exacerbate the flooding issues in Sherwood.
 
I also ask that Brevard County conduct another study to determine the feasibility of providing potable water to 
this many additional residential units. It is my understanding that the last water availability study was conducted in 
2007. 
It would be a great benefit to the Brevard County Commission to have the knowledge an updated study would provide 
before 
making a decision to rezone this property for the out of state developer's desires. 
 
In addition, it would be wise to investigate whether there is protected wildlife in the old golf course property and the 
surrounding area. 
 
Please consider the long‐time Brevard County residents who will be negatively impacted by this proposed rezoning and 
subsequent development. 
 
Thank you. 
Sincerely, 
Margaret Jalovecky 
Titusville, FL 



1

Jackson, Desiree

From: Cheryl Strausburg <sherrillspenser@yahoo.com>
Sent: Wednesday, September 4, 2024 1:00 PM
To: Commissioner, D2
Subject: Rezoning of Sherwood Golf Course

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear sir, 
 
I am writing to ask you respectfully to consider postponing the vote for re-zoning of Sherwood Golf 
Course, until after the new commission has been voted in. This area has been my home for many 
years, and I firmly believe the proposed construction will change the character of the entire 
neighborhood. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Cheryl George 
4302 Pondapple Dr  
Titusville, Fl 32796 
 



From: Jan McMillen
To: Commissioner, D4
Subject: 9/5/24 Final Rezoning Mtg - Sherwood
Date: Wednesday, September 4, 2024 2:29:46 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

Ms. Rob Feltner

I’m writing to you regarding the Villas of Sherwood and Sherwood Golf Club (File 7087 & 7088) rezone requests.
As of the last meeting on 8/12/24 on these two items, it was noted that several studies have not been completed. I
think it’s very important to have these completed and available for all citizens who may want to review the final
results prior to approval. Therefore, please consider delaying your vote until these reports are final.

Thank you in advance for your consideration.

Janice McMillen
4831 Squires Dr
Titusville, Fl 32796
321-591-9574
Janmcmillen2@gmail.com

mailto:janmcmillen2@gmail.com
mailto:D4.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


From: LSTUART12@cfl.rr.com
To: Commissioner, D1; Commissioner, D2; Commissioner, D3; Commissioner, D4; Commissioner, D5
Subject: Sherwood Golf Course, 23SS00005 and 23Z00035
Date: Wednesday, September 4, 2024 7:30:49 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

Larry and Deborah Stuart
2535 Shady Oaks Dr.
Titusville, Fl. 32796
lstuart12@cfl.rr.com
321-267-6060
September 4, 2024

 

Brevard County Board of Commissioners
2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way
Viera, FL 32940

Dear Commissioners,

Subject: Opposition to the Development of the Former Sherwood Golf Course, 23SS00005
and 23Z00035

We are writing to strongly oppose the proposed development of the former Sherwood Golf
Course into a multifamily housing complex. Introducing hundreds of single and multifamily
units into a neighborhood of single-family homes will have serious repercussions for our
community. This large-scale project would drastically increase traffic on not only Carpenter
Road but also possibly adding over 1,000+ vehicles that would pass two schools daily on
Dairy Road, putting children's safety at risk and worsening already congested roads.
Moreover, the development would strain our water and sewage systems, disrupt local wildlife
habitats, lower property values, and alter the character of both Titusville and Mims. Our
schools, which are already under pressure, would not be able to accommodate the significant
rise in students. This project is not suited to our community and would create long-term,
negative impacts on the quality of life for current residents. I urge you to reject this proposal in
order to safeguard the safety, environment, and well-being of our neighborhoods

Sincerely,
Larry and Deborah Stuart

mailto:LSTUART12@cfl.rr.com
mailto:D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov
mailto:D2.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov
mailto:d3.commissioner@brevardfl.gov
mailto:D4.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov
mailto:D5.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


From: Cheryl Strausburg
To: Commissioner, D4
Subject: Rezoning Sherwood Golf Course
Date: Wednesday, September 4, 2024 12:54:18 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

Dear sir,

I am writing to ask you respectfully to consider postponing the vote for re-zoning of
Sherwood Golf Course, until after the new commission has been voted in. 
This area has been my home for many years, and I firmly believe the proposed
construction will change the character of the entire neighborhood in a negative
manner.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Cheryl George
4302 Pondapple Dr 
Titusville, Fl 32796

mailto:sherrillspenser@yahoo.com
mailto:D4.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


From: Michelle Grizzle
To: Commissioner, D4
Subject: Substantial Concerns
Date: Thursday, September 5, 2024 12:46:12 AM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

﻿ ﻿  I have substantial concerns regarding the proposed rezoning for the following reasons,
requesting a delayed vote on Sept 5, 2024and for Rita Pritchard to recuse herself due to
monies collected/bias of financial gains instead of the following concerns of my
fellow neighbors living in Sherwood below:
 1. Posted Agenda for meeting 5 days prior to 9/5 has not been met.
 2. This rezoning request contradicts the existing Sherwood Neighborhood Plan.
 3. Existing flooding risks will grow. 
 4. Excessive traffic congestion and safety concerns are likely.
 5. Further overcrowding of School capacity is likely. No educational impact study has been
conducted.
 6. Environmental impact of the planned development has not been assessed. 
 7. Emergency Services and safety response times will likely decrease.

  The seven issues above are vitally important to the residents of the Sherwood Neighborhood.
I respectfully insist that this rezoning request be denied. Thank you for your consideration of
this request and your work to create overall public good and quality education. 

Michelle Grizzle 
 Titusville 

mailto:grizzlemichellet@gmail.com
mailto:D4.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


From: randt1@cfl.rr.com
To: Commissioner, D1; Commissioner, D2; Commissioner, D3; Commissioner, D4; Commissioner, D5
Subject: Former Sherwood Golf Course, 23SS00005 and 23Z00035
Date: Wednesday, September 4, 2024 7:20:46 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

Rick and Tara Schmidt
2645 Smokey Ln.
Titusville, Fl. 32796
randt1@cfl.rr.com
407-924-6706

September 4, 2024

 

Brevard County Board of Commissioners
2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way
Viera, FL 32940

Dear Commissioners,

Subject: Opposition to the Development of the Former Sherwood Golf Course

 

We are writing to express our strong opposition to the proposed development of the former
Sherwood Golf Course into a multifamily housing project. This plan to introduce hundreds of
multifamily homes in an area currently composed of single-family homes will have severe
consequences for our community. Such a large-scale development would significantly
increase traffic congestion, particularly along Dairy Road, where over 1,000 additional
vehicles would pass by two schools daily. This surge would put our children at risk and further
burden our already strained roadways. Additionally, this development will overwhelm our
water and sewage infrastructure, increase crime, disrupt local wildlife, and negatively impact
home values and the character of both Titusville and Mims. The surrounding schools, already
stretched thin, would be ill-equipped to handle the influx of new students. This development is
simply not appropriate for our community and would have long-lasting negative effects on the
residents who live here. I urge you to reject this proposal in the interest of preserving the
safety, environment, and quality of life in our neighborhoods.

Sincerely,
Rick and Tara Schmidt

mailto:randt1@cfl.rr.com
mailto:D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov
mailto:D2.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov
mailto:d3.commissioner@brevardfl.gov
mailto:D4.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov
mailto:D5.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


From: Cheryl Strausburg
To: Commissioner, D1
Subject: Rezoning Sherwood Golf Course
Date: Wednesday, September 4, 2024 1:06:36 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

Dear Ms. Pritchett,

I am writing to ask you respectfully to consider postponing the vote for re-zoning of
Sherwood Golf Course, until after the new commission has been voted in. 
This area has been my home for many years, and I firmly believe the proposed
construction will be detrimental for the entire neighborhood.

Sincerely,

Ms. Cheryl George
4302 Pondapple Dr 
Titusville, Fl 32796

mailto:sherrillspenser@yahoo.com
mailto:D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


From: Michelle Grizzle
To: Commissioner, D1
Subject: Substantial Concerns
Date: Tuesday, September 3, 2024 12:27:23 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

   I have substantial concerns regarding the proposed rezoning for the following reasons,
requesting a delayed vote on Sept 5, 2024 and for Rita Pritchard to recuse herself due to
monies collected/bias of financial gains instead of the following concerns of my fellow
neighbors living in Sherwood below:
 1. Posted Agenda for meeting 5 days prior to 9/5 has not been met.
 2. This rezoning request contradicts the existing Sherwood Neighborhood Plan.
 3. Existing flooding risks will grow. 
 4. Excessive traffic congestion and safety concerns are likely.
 5. Further overcrowding of School capacity is likely. No educational impact study has been
conducted.
 6. Environmental impact of the planned development has not been assessed. 
 7. Emergency Services and safety response times will likely decrease.

  The seven issues above are vitally important to the residents of the Sherwood Neighborhood.
I respectfully insist that this rezoning request be denied. Thank you for your consideration of
this request and your work to create overall public good.   

Michelle Grizzle 
 

mailto:grizzlemichellet@gmail.com
mailto:D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


From: Terri Goodwin
To: Commissioner, D1
Subject: This is not acceptable
Date: Tuesday, July 30, 2024 11:10:13 AM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

This placement is underhanded at most. They place in high grass so would not be seen this is political and very sad for
our community.

mailto:tgoodnanny@gmail.com
mailto:D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


Sent from my iPhone



From: cbeitel
To: Commissioner, D1
Subject: Commission vote on Sherwood Golf Course
Date: Tuesday, August 20, 2024 1:42:45 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

Madame Commissioner 

Now that Planning and Zoning has given their blessing to the disastrous future of Sherwood
Golf Course to be turned into multi family units that will wreak havoc on not only the
neighborhood, but also drainage, service water capacity, and traffic, I hope that you will make
it your legacy vote to campaign against this expansion and vote "NO" to allowing these
developers to build on this land. If might think differently if they were all at least 1/4 acre lots
with single family homes. But this is a terrible idea. Growth like this is what is killing
Titusville and Mims. Please vote down this issue and leave a positive legacy for your time in
office.

Thank you 

Chuck Beitel
4915 Carodoc Circle
Titusville, Florida 32796

Sent via the Samsung Galaxy S22 Ultra 5G, an AT&T 5G smartphone

mailto:cbeitel@cfl.rr.com
mailto:D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


From: tk70rt@aol.com
To: Pritchett, Rita
Subject: Golf corse rezoning
Date: Wednesday, August 14, 2024 1:59:54 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

Commissioner 
600 new homes in Sherwood, really a bad idea, overcrowding,  new schools, county services,
environmental  impacts, county Sheriff  , county rescue , trash will all be strained. The
developer  is selling you  a bridge  . Already on 46 the adult community 1st developer  went
under after causing dirty water to enter 6 mi creek and all the talk about cleaning the lagoon  .

Timothy Kertz
Fawn lake

Sent from AOL on Android

mailto:tk70rt@aol.com
mailto:Rita.Pritchett@brevardfl.gov
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.aol.mobile.aolapp


From: patmslrn@comcast.net
To: Champion, Kristen
Cc: Commissioner, D1
Subject: Change of Zoning on property owned by Villas of Sherwood Titusville, et al.
Date: Friday, August 9, 2024 2:33:56 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

RE: ID #23SS00005 & 23Z00035
 
Dear Brevard County Commissioners:
 
In response to a notice received in the mail, we would like to express our disapproval of and
opposition to the proposed change to the zoning classification of the 37 acres located on the
west side of N. Carpenter Rd., approximately 0.20 mile north of London Town Rd., in the Mims
area.
 
Currently, this land, reference above is land specified for a golf course. The request listed on
the notice states: “All RES 15 (Residential 15) and all PUD w/removal of existing BDP’s”. This
request is nonspecific as it fails to mention what the future zoning will entail. There has been
some discussion that the new zoning request will allow the building of multi-family
residences.
 
We are against changing the current character of the neighborhood for the following reasons:

1. this will increase traffic in the area;
2. it will increase noise and diminish the serenity of the neighborhood, which was a

significant reason for our purchase of the property;
3. with additional housing replacing what is currently a golf course, there may be an

adverse effect on the value of our property because the aesthetics of the neighborhood
will have changed;

4. it does not appear that a feasibility study has been conducted regarding what effect the
additional housing will have on crime in the area; and,

5. it does not appear that a needs assessment has been conducted to determine the need
for this type of multi-family housing development in this part of the county.

 
Therefore, we recommend that Brevard County Board of County Commissioners deny the
request for rezoning the aforementioned property. We further recommend that to ensure the
tranquility of the neighborhood as well as the aesthetics of the neighborhood, the County
should consider the purchase of the property for the purpose of operating it as a county owned
golf course. If that is not feasible, then a park or open space be considered.  Finally,
discussion with the current owner(s) should include their need to maintain this as a golf

mailto:patmslrn@comcast.net
mailto:Kristen.Champion@brevardfl.gov
mailto:D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


course.
 
Sincerely
 
 
Patricia S Lynch & R. Jonathan Lynch
1995 King Richard Dr.
Titusville FL

 
 
 

























































From: MJalovecky6@cfl.rr.com
To: Commissioner, D1; Commissioner, D2; Commissioner, D3; Commissioner, D4; Commissioner, D5
Subject: Proposed Development of Sherwood property FKA Bent Oak Golf Club
Date: Thursday, May 18, 2023 7:28:50 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

Hello Rita Pritchett, Tom Goodson, John Tobia, Rob Feltner, and Kristine Zonka:
I am writing to respectfully request you to stop the rezoning of the Sherwood property in north
Brevard County FKA Bent Oak Golf Club.

Flooding is already an issue in the neighborhoods abutting the former golf course. I personally
know of several homes that
have sustained serious damage and great loss of personal property due to severe flooding more
than once in the last few years.
The proposed addition of 900 Family Units with Zero Lot Lines will seriously exacerbate the
flooding issues in Sherwood.

I also ask that Brevard County conduct another study to determine the feasibility of providing
potable water to
this many additional residential units. It is my understanding that the last water availability
study was conducted in 2007.
It would be a great benefit to the Brevard County Commission to have the knowledge an
updated study would provide before
making a decision to rezone this property for the out of state developer's desires.

In addition, it would be wise to investigate whether there is protected wildlife in the old golf
course property and the surrounding area.

Please consider the long-time Brevard County residents who will be negatively impacted by
this proposed rezoning and subsequent development.

Thank you.
Sincerely,
Margaret Jalovecky
Titusville, FL

mailto:MJalovecky6@cfl.rr.com
mailto:D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov
mailto:D2.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov
mailto:d3.commissioner@brevardfl.gov
mailto:D4.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov
mailto:D5.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


From: Commissioner, D1
To: Vassoler, Louis M
Cc: Pritchett, Rita; Schmadeke, Adrienne
Subject: RE: Current Status Sherwood Development
Date: Thursday, May 18, 2023 10:46:47 AM
Attachments: image001.jpg

Good morning Mr. Vassoler,
 
On behalf of Commissioner Pritchett I want to follow up on our phone
conversation earlier this morning. As we discussed the proposed Sherwood
Development rezoning request is scheduled to go before the Planning and

Zoning Board on July 17th   in the Board Room at the Government Center in
Viera . The meeting starts at 3:00 and the public has the opportunity to speak
for or against the project at the meeting. You can track the project by going to
 https://acaweb.brevardcounty.us/citizenaccess/   and enter 23Z00035 into the search
bar for the zoning application or 23SP00016 for the site plan information.
 
Sincerely,
 

Keith Alward
 

 

Keith Alward
Brevard County Commission, District 1
Commissioner Rita Pritchett  
321-621-4711  | Keith.Alward@Brevardfl.Gov  
7101 S US Hwy 1
Titusville, Fl 32780
 

 
 

From: Vassoler, Louis M <Louis.M.Vassoler@ulalaunch.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, May 17, 2023 11:48 AM
To: Commissioner, D1 <D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov>
Cc: louis vassoler <louis.m.vassoler@gmail.com>
Subject: Current Status Sherwood Development
 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.
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I am a current resident of the Sherwood Community and would like some information on the status
of the future development of this area. Who should I speak with or where can I research to get a
better understanding on what is being proposed and how far along we are in the process?
Thank you,
 
Louis Vassoler
4460 Button Bush Dr.
32796
 
321 213 4714
 
 

This message is intended only for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not an intended recipient,
you are hereby notified that any use, dissemination, disclosure or copying of this communication is strictly
prohibited. If you have received this communication in error please destroy all copies of this message and
its attachments and notify the sender immediately.



From: Commissioner, D1
To: MJalovecky6@cfl.rr.com
Cc: Pritchett, Rita; Schmadeke, Adrienne; Alward, Keith A
Subject: Re: Say NO to Sherwood proposed development
Date: Monday, January 9, 2023 7:43:01 AM
Attachments: image001.jpg

Good morning Ms. Jalovecky,
 
On behalf of Commissioner Pritchett, I want to acknowledge receipt of your email.  It will be shared
with the Commissioner.
 
Thank you for contacting her office and conveying your thoughts on this matter.
 
 
Kind Regards,
 
Adrienne Schmadeke
 

 

Adrienne Schmadeke
Legislative Aide
Brevard County Commission, District 1
Commissioner Rita Pritchett
321.607.6901  | Adrienne.Schmadeke@brevardfl.gov 
7101 S. US Hwy 1
Titusville, FL  32780 
 

 
Please note: 
Florida has a very broad public records law. Most written communications to or from the
offices of elected officials are public records available to the public and media upon request.  
Your email communications may, therefore, be subject to public disclosure.
 
 
 

From: MJalovecky6@cfl.rr.com <MJalovecky6@cfl.rr.com>
Date: Saturday, January 7, 2023 at 1:54 PM
To: Commissioner, D1 <D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov>, Commissioner, D2
<D2.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov>, Commissioner, D3 <d3.commissioner@brevardfl.gov>,
Commissioner, D4 <D4.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov>, Commissioner, D5
<D5.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov>
Subject: Say NO to Sherwood proposed development

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.
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Commissioner Rita Pritchett, Commissioner Tom Goodson, Commissioner John Tobia, Commissioner
Rob Feltner, Commissioner Kristine Zonka:

I am writing to request that you VOTE NO on the proposed housing development that is currently
under consideration for the property formerly known as SHERWOOD GOLF CLUB located at 4335
London Town Rd, Titusville, FL. The proposed development is huge!! I have lived in the Sherwood
neighborhood for over 32 years. It is a community that is totally built out. The addition of even ONE
MORE housing unit (home, condo, or apartment) will push the neighborhood to a density that is
unadvisable for many reasons, including flooding possibility that increases with the addition of more
housing units.

I respectfully request that you VOTE NO on any and all proposed development in the Sherwood area
off of North Carpenter Road in Titusville, FL.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
Margaret A. Jalovecky
4380 Pondapple Drive
Titusville, FL 32796



From: Commissioner, D1
To: Lisa McAlpine
Cc: Pritchett, Rita; Schmadeke, Adrienne; Alward, Keith A
Bcc: Ball, Jeffrey
Subject: RE: Sherwood development
Date: Monday, February 27, 2023 8:49:00 AM
Attachments: image001.jpg

Good morning Ms. McAlpine,
 
On behalf of Commissioner Pritchett, I want to acknowledge receipt of your email asking if the
community would be notified of zoning application updates.  Although your email will be
shared with the Commissioner, as mentioned in previous replies, the Zoning process is
through Brevard County Planning and Development, phone number: 321-633-2069.
 
The following is stated in the link detailing the rezoning process
(https://brevardfl.gov/PlanningAndDevelopment/PlanningAndZoning/RezoningProcess):

“No later than 15 days prior to the Planning and Zoning/Local Planning Agency public
hearing, a sign for the purposes of notifying the public is physically posted on the
subject property by the applicant detailing the applicant’s request. Approximately 10
days in advance of the hearing, a courtesy notice is sent to all property owners within
500 feet of the property under consideration of the request, and a legal ad explaining
the same is published in the Florida Today Newspaper.”

 
Thank you for contacting her office and sharing your concern.
 
Kind Regards,
 
Adrienne Schmadeke
 

 

Adrienne Schmadeke
Legislative Aide
Brevard County Commission, District 1
Commissioner Rita Pritchett
321.607.6901  |
Adrienne.Schmadeke@brevardfl.gov  
7101 S. US Hwy 1
Titusville, FL  32780 
 

 
Please note:
Florida has a very broad public records law. Most written communications to or from the
offices of elected officials are public records available to the public and media upon request. 
Your email communications may, therefore, be subject to public disclosure.
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mailto:lismcalpine@gmail.com
mailto:Rita.Pritchett@brevardfl.gov
mailto:Adrienne.Schmadeke@brevardfl.gov
mailto:Keith.Alward@brevardfl.gov
mailto:Jeffrey.Ball@brevardfl.gov
https://brevardfl.gov/PlanningAndDevelopment/PlanningAndZoning/RezoningProcess
mailto:321.607.69014
mailto:Adrienne.Schmadeke@brevardfl.gov






 
 
 

From: Lisa McAlpine <lismcalpine@gmail.com> 
Sent: Sunday, February 26, 2023 11:07 AM
To: Commissioner, D1 <D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov>
Cc: Pritchett, Rita <Rita.Pritchett@brevardfl.gov>; Schmadeke, Adrienne
<Adrienne.Schmadeke@brevardfl.gov>; Alward, Keith A <Keith.Alward@brevardfl.gov>
Subject: Re: Sherwood development
 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

Hello again,
Will the community be made aware of any updates on the application for  zoning changes?
The county is being bulldozed everywhere for development and it is unclear that consideration  of
the environmental impacts are being considered.
Lisa 
lismcalpine@gmail.com
 
 

On Jan 11, 2023, at 8:47 AM, Commissioner, D1 <D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov>
wrote:
 
Good morning Ms. McAlpine,
 
On behalf of Commissioner Pritchett, I want to acknowledge receipt of your
email. It will be shared with the Commissioner.
 
We have received calls and emails from concerned residents but have no
information regarding this rumored Sherwood golf club property rezoning.
 
With any rezoning, the process starts with an application to the Brevard County
Planning and Development department, phone number: 321-633-2069. The
following link details the rezoning process: 
https://brevardfl.gov/PlanningAndDevelopment/PlanningAndZoning/RezoningPro
cess
 
Thank you for contacting her office and sharing your concern.

mailto:lismcalpine@gmail.com
mailto:D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov
https://brevardfl.gov/PlanningAndDevelopment/PlanningAndZoning/RezoningProcess
https://brevardfl.gov/PlanningAndDevelopment/PlanningAndZoning/RezoningProcess


 
 
Kind Regards,
 
Adrienne Schmadeke
 

<image001.jpg> Adrienne Schmadeke
Legislative Aide
Brevard County Commission, District 1
Commissioner Rita Pritchett
321.607.6901  |
Adrienne.Schmadeke@brevardfl.gov 
7101 S. US Hwy 1
Titusville, FL  32780 
 

 
Please note:
Florida has a very broad public records law. Most written communications to or from the
offices of elected officials are public records available to the public and media upon request.
Your email communications may, therefore, be subject to public disclosure.
 
 
 
 
 
 

From: Lisa McAlpine <lismcalpine@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, January 10, 2023 2:04 PM
To: Commissioner, D1 <D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov>
Subject: Sherwood development
 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

Good day commissioner and staff, 
 
 As a concerned Sherwood resident , I am writing to request more information about
the possible purchase and development of Sherwood golf club property.  The plans that
I have seen are for a large development which includes various housing sizes, no ponds
for drainage and little walking space.
 
I have concerns with water usage and availability in the future,  fire/rescue issues ( we
are covered by a volunteer department at this time), drainage issues as this
neighborhood, including the golf course, experienced flooding issues during these past
2 storms, traffic on Carpenter road and into our own neighborhood via Longbow Road.
 

mailto:321.607.69014
mailto:Adrienne.Schmadeke@brevardfl.gov
mailto:lismcalpine@gmail.com
mailto:D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


I may be foolish to assume that this development issue will be presented to our
community for comment prior to any decisions regarding zoning changes but I do hope
that it will be considered.  We have 800 homes in this area who will be affected by this
“ improvement” to our area.
 
Thank you for your time,
 
Lisa McAlpine
4835 Carodoc Circle
lismcalpine@gmail.com

 

mailto:lismcalpine@gmail.com


From: Kelly Wineland
To: Commissioner, D1
Subject: Sherwood Community Flooding Issues
Date: Saturday, November 11, 2023 1:04:58 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

Hello Commissioner Pritchett,
I am writing you in hopes that our concerns are heard. In Sherwood Community here in Titusville we are
consistently having flooding every time it rains, I mean every time. Our valid concerns were very apparent last year
during Hurricane Ian when our community was featured on the news with the flooding that persisted for over 2
weeks. With the proposal of this new construction project that the developer The Ballerina Group is presenting our
concerns are growing. They have consistently said they will be dumping their new drainage from the new homes
they build into the existing drainage. With the CURRENT flooding issues we know this will only cause further
issues and at that point as the county is fully aware of the issue, wouldn’t the county be liable in regards to the
drainage issues that have yet to be corrected? What are the plans for fixing the current drainage issues prior to the
new development if/when it happens?
As we have seen with other communities like the one in Orlando that the older/existing homes flood to the point of
damage every time it rains due to the construction of a new community built higher to the updated standards we
can’t fathom that the county would allow this development to gain the rezoning that the developer is proposing to
build on the current golf course that is like a swamp in its current state. I look forward to your response.
Thank you,

Kelly Wineland
Resident of Eagle Pointe/Sherwood Golf Community
321-747-5550
Kellybwineland928@gmail.com

mailto:kellybwineland928@gmail.com
mailto:D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


From: randy heber
To: Commissioner, D1
Subject: Sherwood Rezoning
Date: Thursday, May 16, 2024 3:14:58 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

Dear Commissioner Pritchett,
I am writing to express my strong opposition to the proposed rezoning of the Sherwood golf course for a large-scale
residential project as described in the developer's initial re-zoning permit. The planned development, which includes
138 single-family home lots, 74 duplex units, 256 townhome units, and 432 apartment units, is of great concern to
me and many other residents in District One.

The existing infrastructure in our community, including, roads, fire stations, hospitals, schools, and other essential
services, is already strained and unable to support such a massive increase in population. The proposed development
would place an overwhelming burden on our already overtaxed resources and could lead to serious consequences for
the quality of life in our community.

The residents of District One are united in their opposition to this project, as it goes against the original design and
purpose of our neighborhood. We moved here for a reason - to enjoy the peaceful and spacious surroundings that are
characteristic of this area. Allowing big money developers to come in and disregard the concerns and well-being of
the residents is simply unacceptable.

I urge you to stand with the community and reject this rezoning proposal. We need to protect the integrity of our
neighborhood and ensure that any development that takes place is in line with the needs and values of the people
who call this place home. Zoning regulations exist for a reason - to safeguard the interests of residents and prevent
unwarranted changes that could harm our community.

Please consider the voices of the residents of District One in your decision-making process. We trust that you will
act in the best interests of the community and ensure that our neighborhood remains a place that we are proud to call
home.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. I look forward to hearing from you soon regarding your stance
on this issue.

Sincerely,
Randy Heber

mailto:completevessel1@gmail.com
mailto:D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


From: Lisa McAlpine
To: Commissioner, D1; Commissioner, D2; Commissioner, D3; Commissioner, D5; Commissioner, D4
Subject: sherwood
Date: Saturday, December 9, 2023 4:42:48 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

Hello,
Writing once again to ask what you might know about the proposed development of Sherwood golf course.
Issues to consider are many including
water- is there capacity to handle more use? This issue was brought up years ago and I can’t imagine it has
gotten better.
traffic- Can we handle double the amount of daily traffic on Carpenter Road? Where are all the additional
access roads
going to affect the present neighborhood? 
safety : our sidewalks are not maintained now, nor is the ongoing project on the underground pipes finished
after over one year.  
drainage into existing neighborhoods is a realistic concern though the developers did not think so.

When will the rezoning issue come up please?  The existing community will be greatly impacted by this
proposed development which will double the size of our population here. The developer is only
communicating with those homeowners abutting the property, not the entire neighborhood which will also
be affected.
Are there considerations being made for our Mims volunteer fire department, and the local schools which
are already at capacity?
Already the traffic lights on 46 are causing issues, the grass/trees along Carpenter Road are not maintained,
nor are the sidewalks.

Lisa 
lismcalpine@gmail.com

mailto:lismcalpine@gmail.com
mailto:D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov
mailto:D2.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov
mailto:d3.commissioner@brevardfl.gov
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From: Terri Goodwin
To: Commissioner, D1
Subject: This is not acceptable
Date: Tuesday, July 30, 2024 11:10:13 AM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

This placement is underhanded at most. They place in high grass so would not be seen this is political and very sad for
our community.

mailto:tgoodnanny@gmail.com
mailto:D1.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov


Sent from my iPhone
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